# CCKC Board Meeting Minutes November 8, 2021

#### CALL TO ORDER:

The meeting was called to order by President Paul Coleman at 7:00 pm at the main clubhouse.

## **ROLL CALL:**

In attendance were Paul Coleman, Stan Raciak, Karen Hartmann, Sue D'Aloia, George Broecker, Scott Jackson, Larry Mills, Bob Tollman, Dan Christiansen, Dennis Cronin, Mariann Lerch. Rich Paukner, Jerry Lis, Bill Lerch. Alex Modic and Denny Hartmann.

## MINUTES:

A motion to accept the minutes was made by Scott Jackson. 2<sup>nd</sup> by Jerry Lis. The motion passed.

#### TREASURER:

Sue D'Aloia: The financials were sent out. We are wrapping up the figures for the CPA to get ready for filing our taxes. The depreciation list is being updated.

## RIFLE/PISTOL:

Bob Tollman: We had a pretty good weekend. Some hunters are coming in to sight in their rifles. The natural gas is all completed. The old propane tanks have been removed. There will be an update next month on the police range rentals.

#### AIRGUN:

Alex Modic: We're doing ok. We started shooting indoors last weekend. A neighbor voiced concerns over a target on the range. The target was removed, and the neighbor was addressed.

## ARCHERY:

Barb Johnson/Joe Richardson: We have been cleaning up the range, removing trees and branches. Thanks to Dan Christiansen for helping out. The old target stands will be removed. We would like suggestions how to deal with new shooters with new equipment, especially crossbows. We plan to move indoors this weekend. We need to figure a way to accept credit cards. The winter league starts January 11.

## SHOTGUN:

Bill Lerch: October was down 4% but we are still up 15% YTD. Revenue is still up due to new shooters and shooters that haven't been around for a while. Ammo is still in short supply. We did purchase shells from another source than usual. The price is a little higher, but it should hold us until January. The range is now closed on Wednesday evenings until Spring. Winter hours start this weekend.

#### Black Powder:

Dan Christiansen: Things are pretty steady. There is still a lot of interest in the 22 range. The wind took down 2 big willow trees. Otherwise everything is ok.

### COWBOY:

George Broecker: This weekend will be our last shoot of the season.

## CORRESPONDENCE:

Concerns about poachers have been expressed.

OLD BUSINESS: Decontaminating the gun safe is underway.

The beaver trapper will be here next week to set up winter traps.

We are updating the club brochure. The HRO's will be involved in this, hopefully completing this by the first of the year.

NEW BUSINESS: We are planning on a youth shotgun tournament in the Spring. We will require additional parking. The plan is to utilize 1 to 2 acres across the road from shotgun. Details remain to be worked out.

A mission statement for CCKC is under consideration. Larry Mills has volunteered to help write this.

In January each range should address their action plan for the year. Ideally this would include three improvements etc. to keep the club moving forward.

The Wilderness Road will be closed to the public December thru April.

We are planning training classes in February and March for NRA certification for BSA. This will include rifle and shotgun.

There was a motion to adjourn made by Alex Modic. 2<sup>nd</sup> by Denny Hartmann. The motion passed. The meeting adjourned at 8:00.

Respectfully submitted by Karen Hartmann, Secretary.